PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday, 29 January 2008 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr: 
C.M. Ray (Chairman)


 Cllrs: 
G.J. Ackerman and Ms S.J. Williams

Also in attendance: Cllrs: Mrs M.J. Ray 

Public Forum

Prior to the start of the meeting, the Chairman said that he would allow the members of the public present to address the Sub Committee.

1.
Mike Farrar-Hockley of WATAG said that they had met with the District Council to discuss the WATAG report on the new bus station, as part of the regeneration of the South West Quadrant. The District Council would be attending the next WATAG meeting to explain their plans for this area. The next WATAG meeting was to be held on 31 January at 6pm. 


The Chairman thanked Mr Farrar-Hockley for his comments and said that he and other members would be attending the AGM.

2.
Mike Harvey from the Chamber of Commerce said that they were fully supportive of the Town Surveyor's proposals for bringing forward traffic management issues in the town centre. He added that they did feel that the timing of the lights in East Street needed to be looked at, and they would like consideration to be given to provision for cycle parking. Finally, he mentioned that Dorchester was looking to become a transition town. 
The Chairman thanked Mr Harvey for his comments and added that the issue of transition towns was being looked at by the Town Council’s Environment Committee.
16.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors David Tett and 
Charles Wild. 
17.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 30 October 2007, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.
18.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
19.
BRIDPORT PARK AND RIDE REPORT BACK
The Town Surveyor reported for information on the decision taken by the Finance and General Purposes Committee to support the Park and Ride Scheme for 2008.
20.
BRIDPORT TOWN CENTRE TRAFFIC PROPOALS

Councillors considered a report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1868.

Members discussed the proposals and agreed that all the traffic issues in the town needed to be looked at. However, in doing so it was important to balance the needs of pedestrians in the town against the needs of motorists. The needs of pedestrians had to be fully considered when looking at traffic management schemes.


It was noted that the proposals would be discussed firstly with the County Council, as the authority with responsibility for highways, and with other relevant stakeholders. The outcome of these discussions would then be reported back to this Sub Committee before the proposals went out for wider public consultation. 

RECOMMEND:

(1)
that the Town Surveyor takes the proposals listed in the report forward for discussion with all relevant parties, to include public consultation, with a view to gauging the level of support. That there be a report back to the Sub Committee before the commencement of public consultation..

(2)
that the County Council be formally requested to support the action proposed in this report and to nominate an officer to work with the Town Surveyor on drawing up the proposals.


21.
HIGHWAY MATTERS


Consideration was given to the following highway matters: -  

          (a)
St Andrews Road traffic issues.

The Town Surveyor reported that a meeting had been held with the local residents association and the County Council. As a result of the meeting, a copy of the County’s report on the junction had been made available and it was hoped that progress would be made on signage and other measures.

Members welcomed the progress being made.


RESOLVED that the report be noted.
(b) Highways issues in Victoria Grove. 

The proposed public meeting to be held on 8 February to discuss traffic issues in the road was noted 
(c)
Street lighting between Foundry Lane and Skilling
Councillor Lathey had raised this issue and the Town Surveyor reported that street lighting in this area was being looked at and progress would be reported back to this Sub Committee.
RESOLVED:  that the Sub-Committee receive a further report on street lighting between Foundry Lane and Skilling.

(d) 
Alexandra Road and Magdalen Lane junction.
The Town Surveyor reported that he was looking at trying to get the white lines re-painted in the road, as they had worn away.

(e)
Folly Mill Lane On street Parking and Dropped Kerbs.

The impact of the dropped kerbs in this area was being looked at. In discussion, it was mentioned that so many dropped kerbs might not be needed as some properties had garages. The dropped kerbs also meant the loss of on-street spaces. It was commented that it was felt that the County Council had planned to put double yellow lines in the road at this location. 
RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor contact the County Council to seek clarification on its policy on dropped kerbs and whether there were any parking controls planned for this area.


(f)
Borough Gardens - Possible Lighting Schemes.

RESOLVED: that the action being taken to prevent anti-social behaviour at the Borough Gardens, including the investigation of lighting, increasing visibility by pruning trees and installing a CCTV camera, be noted and supported.
22.
COMMUNICATIONS

           The Town Clerk reported:

(a)  .
That the Bridport Carnival Committee had applied for a road closure on 
16th August between 8.30pm and 11pm.
           (b) .
Discussions were taking place regarding any possible support that the 


Town Council could give to the request for improved street lighting in 


West Allington.

(c)
West Allington/West Road - the Town Council had been notified that the 30 mph repeater signs were to be removed by the County Council. The street lighting had been extended in this section of the B3162 which automatically denotes a 30 mph speed limit, unless indicated otherwise.

(d)
The County Council had notified the Council that signs were to be installed within the area indicating that the route through town was a diversionary route in the event of any accidents which make the main A35 impassable. The signs will be designed so that they can be folded down when not required. 

(e)

The County Council's Highway Structural Maintenance Programme for the year 2008-2009 included one maintenance scheme in Bridport which was part of the A3066 Sea Road North at the St Andrews Road junction. The maintenance work would take place during November to December 2008, requiring temporary signals to be used for the period of the works.

(f)
.
Wessex Water had written to thank the Town Council for allowing them to use part of Asker Meadows as a compound during works in Crock Lane. This enabled the project to be completed ahead of schedule and greatly reduced the disruption caused to local residents. The land used was being reinstated as requested by the Town Council.

(g)

The Town Council had been notified by the Environment Agency that the risk of flooding in Bridport had increased following the recent heavy rain. It was agreed that there was still a need for the Council to consider appointing a flood warden. 
23.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE                         



Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1869.

It was noted that the WATAG agenda and minutes were available and it was asked if the WATAG report on the South West Quadrant Bus Station could be circulated to all councillors.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 3.20 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 1 April 2008
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